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Olivehurst Public Utility District 

Agenda Item Staff Report 

Meeting Date:  12/21/23 

Item description/summary: 
Consider approving the requests by 2 Tall Sweet Treats for modifications to Eufay Woods Sr. 
Park.  
 
Food vendor, 2 Tall Sweet Treats, has offered to donate money to purchase 2 picnic benches that they 
would like placed neat the parking lot off Zanes at Eufay Woods Sr. Park. These benches would be put 
near the entrance closest to the lift station. The reason for the request is so that the patrons of their 
business could have seating while enjoying the food and beverages they have purchased from 2 Talls. 
Should 2 Talls provide the seating, they would also have to provide a restroom and running water. I 
have verified with the county that if OPUD allows the business to sell at their property and offers a 
public restroom and the business has running water, could the business then provide their own  
portable tables and chairs, to which the county was amenable.      
 
2 Talls has also requested the following be added to their request for tables: 

1. If the proposal is approved by the Board, what would be the estimated timeframe for the 
installation of the seats, benches, and tables? 

2. Is OPUD P open to contributing towards the cost of the build? We believe a joint effort could 
potentially expedite the process and enhance the overall outcome. 

3. We are considering the inclusion of a cemented pathway that is wheelchair accessible, as well as a 
wheelchair-accessible table. Would this be feasible within the project scope? 

4. Additionally, we are contemplating the idea of a covered area to provide shelter during inclement 
weather. Would this be a possibility? 

5. Lastly, would we be permitted to acknowledge our contribution to the project? For instance, could 
we have a plaque or branding on the table, such as "Tables donated by 2Talls Sweet Treats" or “The 
Cummings family”  

 
 

Fiscal Analysis: 
A project of this caliber is not budgeted for, has no funding source, and is not in the parks master plan.  

 
Employee Feedback 

Parks and Recreation committee does not support approval of this request. 
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Sample Motion: 

Consider approving/not approving the request made by 2 Tall Sweet Treats to make 
proposed modifications to Eufay Woods Sr. Park. 

 
Bri Anne Ritchie, Board Clerk 

 



From: Jacob Cummings <2tallssweettreats@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2023 12:33 PM 
To: Brianne Ritchie <britchie@opud.org> 
Subject: Park benches / tables 

  

Hi Bri ,  

  

  

If 2Talls wanted to sponsor some park benches/Tables for OPUD to install/maintain near the grass area 
where I park in the morning , is this something that could work ? Just curious, I’ve had a few people say 
how nice it would be to have some sea�ng right there. We were thinking perhaps 2 in the green price 
range or one in the blue price range :)  
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Bri,  

  

Thank you for your email and for considering our request to install seating facilities at the local park near 
the Food Truck area. We believe this initiative will greatly enhance the community's experience, 
especially for those who enjoy their morning coffee outdoors. 

  

We do have a few questions regarding the project: 

  

1. If the proposal is approved by the Board, what would be the estimated timeframe for the installation 
of the seats, benches, and tables? 

2. Is OPUD P open to contributing towards the cost of the build? We believe a joint effort could 
potentially expedite the process and enhance the overall outcome. 

3. We are considering the inclusion of a cemented pathway that is wheelchair accessible, as well as a 
wheelchair-accessible table. Would this be feasible within the project scope? 

4. Additionally, we are contemplating the idea of a covered area to provide shelter during inclement 
weather. Would this be a possibility? 

5. Lastly, would we be permitted to acknowledge our contribution to the project? For instance, could we 
have a plaque or branding on the table, such as "Tables donated by 2Talls Sweet Treats" or “The 
Cummings family”  

  

We appreciate your time and look forward to hearing from you soon. We are excited about the potential 
of this project and the positive impact it could have on our community. 

  

Best regards, 

  

Ashley, Jacob & Connor  
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